平成 31 年度 昭和女子大学附属昭和中学校入学考查問題 英語 A 日程

- 2のリスニングテストは、第1部から第3部まであります。解答は解答用紙に記入しなさい。 ★英文は二度読まれます。
- 第 1 部……質問を聞き、その答えとして最も適切なものを、A, B, C の中から 1 つ選び、記号で答えなさい。
- 第2部……対話を聞き、その最後の文に対する応答として最も適切なものを、A, B, C の中から1つ 選び、記号で答えなさい。
- 第3部……対話と質問を聞き、その答えとして最も適切なものを、A, B, C の中から1つ選び、記号で答えなさい。

第1部

No. 1

- A) That's a good idea.
- B) Excuse me. Do you like sports?
- C) Yes, I'm on the school team.

No. 2

- A) I like movies very much.
- B) I'll try in the summer vacation.
- C) That sounds great.

No. 3

- A) Sure, here you are.
- B) It is from my friend.
- C) OK. I have to go now.

第2部

No. 4

- A) You're not a baseball fan.
- B) You can wear it at home.
- C) Don't ask the coach.

No. 5

- A) I'll make their meal for next week.
- B) At seven.
- C) They don't like food.

第3部

No. 6

A) Math

- B) History
- C) English

No. 7

- A) In the morning.
- B) At noon.
- C) In the afternoon.

No. 8

- A) About an hour.
- B) Fifteen minutes.
- C) One hour and fifteen minutes.

No. 9

- A) In April.
- B) In July.
- C) In August.

No. 10

- A) In a classroom.
- B) On the sports field.
- C) In the teachers' room.

No. 11

- A) The mother did.
- B) The father did.
- C) The girl did.

No. 12

- A) In the boy's pocket.
- B) On the boy's study table.
- C) On the table near Anna.

No. 13

- A) In room 808.
- B) At lunch time in the cafeteria.
- C) In room eight.

No. 14

- A) A birthday present.
- B) Some paper.

C) Some food.

No. 15

- A) In a bathroom.
- B) In a supermarket.
- C) In a restaurant.

平成 31 年度 昭和女子大学附属昭和中学校入学考査問題 英語 A 日程

2 リーディングテスト						
[A] 次の Q1) から Q5) までの下線部に入れるのに最も適切なものを、A, B, C, D の中から 1 つ選び、記号で答えなさい。						
Q1)	My judo teacl	ner	me to think carefully about my next move.			
	A) made	B) watched	C) trained	D) hoped		
Q2)	Yesterday, I n	net a man		has been to 50 countries.		
	A) which	B) where	C) what	D) who		
Q3)	Tom is from school today because he caught a cold.					
	A) sick	B) in bed	C) absent	D) lost		
Q4)	I met my cous	sin by chance		the shopping mall.		
	A) on	B) under	C) to	D) at		
Q5)	Man: How popcorn did you eat at the movie theater? Woman: I had a large box all for myself!					
	A) much	B) many	C) expensive	D) big		

[B] 次の	< I >	<ii>の対話について</ii>	、下線部に入れるのに最も適切なものを A,B,C,D の中から				
1つi	選び、記	号で答えなさい。					
< I $>$							
Man: Excuse me, could you to			ell me the way to the museum?				
Woman: Sure. But it's faster to		Sure. But it's faster to ta	take the bus from here.				
Man:		OK. How can I get there	there by bus?				
Woman: Take the		Take the number 24 bu	e number 24 bus from over there, and get off after 5 stops.				
Man: Thank you		Thank you. Q1)	ou. Q1)				
Woman:		About 15 minutes from	s from here.				
Man:		Thanks for your help.					
Woman:		You're welcome. Q2)					
Q1)	A) Wha	t time is it?	B) Where is the bus stop?				
	C) Wha	t number is the bus?	D) How long does it take?				
Q2)	A) Is it	far?	B) Have a nice time!				
C) Enjoy		y your meal.	D) Where do you want to go?				
< II >							
Shop ass	sistant:						
Customer:		O	Yes. I'm looking for a new jacket.				
Shop assistant:		OK. How about thi	OK. How about this blue one?				
Customer:		It's very nice. How	It's very nice. How much is it?				
Shop assistant:		It's 100 dollars.	It's 100 dollars.				
Customer:		· ·	I see. Do you have any different colors?				
Shop assistant:		Q2)	Q2) we only have blue left.				
Customer:		That's fine. The black	That's fine. The blue one is nice — I'll take it.				
Shop ass	sistant:	Thank you very mu	uch.				
Q1)	A) May I help you?		B) Can you help me?				
	C) Wha	t color is your jacket?	D) My name is Megan.				

A) I'm happy B) Fortunately C) I'm afraid D) This year

Q2)

平成 31 年度 昭和女子大学附属昭和中学校入学考查問題 英語 A 日程

[C] 次の< I>の掲示と< II>の E メールの内容に関して、質問に対する答えとして最も適切なものを A,B,C,D の中から 1 つ選び、記号で答えなさい。

< I >

Valentine's Dance

Sharpdale Junior High School is going to have a Valentine's Dance for all students to enjoy dancing together. Mr. Brown and Ms. Jones will play the music, so you can give CDs with your favorite songs on to them.

Date: Friday 15th February Time: 6:00pm – 9:00pm

Entry: \$4 (includes free drinks and snacks)

The principal, Mrs. Wilson, will choose the Valentine Prince and the Valentine Princess at 8:30pm. The winners will be the boy and girl who are best dressed and are the best dancers.

- Q1) How can students hear their favorite songs?
 - A) Pay \$4.
 - B) Enjoy the free drinks and snacks.
 - C) Buy a CD.
 - D) Give a CD to Ms. Jones.
- Q2) What will happen at 8:30pm?
 - A) The best-dressed boy will dance with the best-dressed girl.
 - B) The Valentine Princess will be chosen by the principal.
 - C) The dance will end.
 - D) Mr. Brown will play some music.

$\langle II \rangle$

From: David Lock
To: Hiroko
Subject: Kyoto visit

Hi Hiroko,

How are you doing? I'm sorry I haven't emailed you recently. I have been busy trying to find a job since I left Japan. I want to teach English again, but it is difficult to find a job here.

Anyway, I remember you lived in Kyoto before and I want to ask for your advice. My brother is visiting Japan next month, but he doesn't like temples. If he goes to Kyoto, do you know any other good things for him to see or do?

Thanks for any advice,

David

From: Hiroko Tanaka

To: David

Hello David.

Subject: Re: Kyoto visit

It's very nice to hear from you! It feels like a long time since you were my teacher! I'm sure you will find a job soon — good luck.

That's great that your brother is visiting! Kyoto has many things to see. There are beautiful gardens, and a lot of old streets with interesting shops. Also, it's nice to walk along the river, and try to see a real geisha in Gion. Actually, I am going to go to Kyoto next month, too, to visit friends. If I can meet your brother, I will show him around. Let me know when he is going to be there.

Best wishes,

Hiroko

平成 31 年度 昭和女子大学附属昭和中学校入学考查問題 英語 A 日程

- Q1) Why hasn't David emailed Hiroko for a long time?
 - A) It's hard for him to find a job.
 - B) He doesn't want to teach English.
 - C) He has been busy looking for work.
 - D) Hiroko was in Kyoto.
- O2) What does Hiroko want to know?
 - A) When David's brother will be in Kyoto.
 - B) Why David's brother doesn't like temples.
 - C) How long David's brother will stay in Kyoto.
 - D) If David's brother likes to go to interesting shops.
- [D] 次の英文の内容に関して、Q 1 は文を完成させるのに最も適切なもの、Q 2 は質問に対して最も適切なものを、A,B,C,D の中から 1 つ選び、記号で答えなさい。また、Q 3 \sim Q 5 は質問に英語で答えなさい。

The Queen of Soccer

Sissi Lima do Amor is called the Queen of Soccer. She was born in Brazil in 1967. When she was growing up, Sissi liked soccer. Her parents gave her dolls, but she wanted to kick soccer balls. Sissi didn't have a soccer ball, so she kicked her toys instead. Her parents were not happy. They didn't want her to break her toys, so they bought her a soccer ball.

At that time, only boys played soccer. Girls couldn't play. However, that didn't stop Sissi. She practiced hard every day. She became very good at kicking the ball. When Sissi was 12, Brazil changed the rules about soccer. Now, girls were able to play. Sissi decided to become a professional soccer player.

When she was 14, Sissi joined a professional soccer club. Two years later, she joined the first women's national soccer team in Brazil. She played in the World Cup and the Olympic games. She became a star player for Brazil. In fact, she became famous around the world.

Later, Sissi moved to the United States to play club soccer. She played in America's first professional women's soccer league. Sissi helped to make women's soccer into a popular sport, and she won many awards for her playing. Today, she still plays soccer and coaches professional teams.

In 2018, Chelsea Clinton wrote a picture book about 13 women who changed history. Sissi's story is in the book. Chelsea wants girls everywhere to know Sissi's story.

- Q1) When Sissi was young, she most wanted to play with
 - A) playing cards.
 - B) a soccer ball.
 - C) her dolls.
 - D) her toys.
- O2) What did Sissi do before she was twelve?
 - A) She played soccer on a boys' team.
 - B) She played soccer on a girls' team.
 - C) She practiced and become a good kicker.
 - D) She became a professional soccer player.
- Q3) How old was Sissi when she joined the Brazilian women's national soccer team?
- Q4) What job does Sissi do now?
- Q5) What did the 13 women in Chelsea Clinton's book all do?

3 ライティングテスト

- ●下の TOPIC について、あなたの意見とその理由を2つ書きなさい。
- ●語数の目安は25語~35語です。
- ●解答が TOPIC に示された問いの答えになっていない場合や、TOPIC からずれていると判断 された場合は、0点と採点されることがあります。 TOPIC の内容をよく考えてから答えて ください。

TOPIC

Which do you like better, playing sports or reading books? Answer the question and give <u>TWO</u> reasons.

平成 31 年度 昭和女子大学附属昭和中学校入学考査問題 英語 A 日程 解答用紙

1 リスニ	ングテスト				[D] Q1 Q2
第1部	_				Q3
<u>No.1</u>	No. 2	No. 3	_		
第2部	_				Q4
<u>No. 4</u>	No. 5				<u>Q5</u>
第3部	_				3 ライティングテスト
No. 6	No. 7	No. 8	No. 9	No. 10	<u>TOPIC</u> Which do you like better, playing sports or reading books?
<u>No. 11</u>	No. 12	No. 13	No. 14	No. 15	Answer the question and give <u>TWO</u> reasons.
2 リーデ	ィングテスト				
[A] Q1	Q2	Q3	Q4 Q5		
[B] < I > Q1	Q2				
< II > <u>Q1</u>	Q2				
[C] < I > Q1	Q2				
< II > <u>Q1</u>	Q2				

受験番号	氏名	
------	----	--

平成 31 年度 昭和女子大学附属昭和中学校 入学考査問題 英語 A 日程	
解答用紙 リスニングテスト (る 2 t) 	[D] Q1 B Q2 C (令3集)
Note: a shell	Q3 She was 16 (years old).
<u>第1部</u> No.1 C No. 2 B No. 3 A	Q4 She still plays soccer and coaches professional teams.
<u>第2部</u>	Q5 They (all) changed history.
No. 4 B No. 5 B	3 ライティングテスト (16を)
<u>第3部</u> No. 6 A No. 7 A No. 8 B No. 9 C No. 10 A	TOPIC Which do you like better, playing sports or reading books? Answer the question and give <u>TWO</u> reasons.
No. 11 B No. 12 B No. 13 A No. 14 B No. 15 C	例:I like playing sports better than reading books because I enjoy playing
2 リーディングテスト	active games. Also, I can make new friends when I play on a team, so I like
[A] (\$25.) Q1 C Q2 D Q3 C Q4 D Q5 A	team sports.
[B] (含2 ½) <i> Q1 D Q2 B</i>	
$\langle II \rangle Q1$ A Q2 C	
[C] (835.) <i> Q1 D Q2 B</i>	
$\langle \text{II} \rangle \underline{\text{Q1}} \underline{\text{C}} \underline{\text{Q2}} \underline{\text{A}} \underline{\text{.}}$	受驗 發 員